

Online Quality Committee Zoom Meeting
September 26, 2022, 1:00 pm - 2:30 pm Mountain Time

1. Call meeting to order 1:00 pm.
 - a. Scribe: Susan
2. Chair / Region 1 – Susan Centrella (2025) – scentrella@tclib.org **PRESENT**
Region 2 – Leslie Tribble (2023) – ltribble@parkcountylibrary.org **PRESENT**
Region 3 – Sara Kuhbacher (2025) – sara.kuhbacher@campbellcountywy.gov **ABSENT**
Region 4 – Libby Ngo (2025) – libbyngo@caspercollege.edu **PRESENT**
Region 5 – Kennedy Penn-O’Toole (2022) – kpennotoole@acplwy.org **PRESENT**
Region 6 – Michelle Krmpotich (2023) – mkrmpotich@sweetwaterlibraries.com **ABSENT**
WSL Representative – Shantry Miller – shantry.miller@wyo.gov **PRESENT**
3. Motion to approve minutes from August 29th mtg. Shantry had one change she wanted made in #8. Shantry made first motion to approve and Leslie seconded.
4. Discuss and review edits on Cataloging Standards.
5. Homework – Finish section 2 p. 51-p.62.
6. Series information-- In the context of book club kits. (Shantry) It was decided that we are go get rid of the “490 Multiple titles for book club discussion groups.” as well as 830 “Multiple titles for book club discussion groups.” These cause issues in Aspen and they can be handled a different way. Shantry is going to fix those that are in the database now however, going forward, we do not want these added. Shantry will send an email out to tecser list.
7. Author Changes in Series – We discussed the issue that comes up when a well-known author of a series dies however the series continues with a different author. It was suggested that perhaps we ignore cataloging rules and allow the 100 tag to contain the now deceased author. We decided that no, we would much rather follow the cataloging standards (actual author goes in the 100 tag) a 246 and 800 tag can help with confusion.

```
-----  
100 1 Maden, Mike,|eauthor.  
245 10 Hellburner :|ba novel of the Oregon files /|cMike Maden.  
246 1 |iTitle appears on item as:|aClive Cussler's Hellburner  
246 3 Hell burner  
  
490 1 Oregon files adventures ;|v16  
  
800 1 Cussler, Clive.|tOregon files adventures ;|v16.
```

8. Request for local subject heading to be created: Library of things. Susan asked if we could create a local subject heading for Library of things. This was approved and Shantry is going to go over

the list of Local Subject headings, some are now authorized and can be taken off the local subject headings list. She is going to update her list and send it out to the committee members in time to review before our next mtg. They need to be added to Freshdesk. Susan shared that this will also open the conversation regarding adding other subject headings.

9. Assign next set of pages to review **Section 3 through Appendix B (p. 61-86)**
10. Wonderbooks – We looked over the Wonderbook Records – Additional Tags article in Freshdesk.
11. Confirm next meeting: **Monday October 24th 1-2:30 pm**
12. Meeting adjourned 2:30 pm.

Things to add to next agenda:

Come back with ideas to better word or define what Merge means.